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Dear Parents and Carers    Friday 30th September 2022 

Feast Day of St Michael -what a wonderful celebration! 

On Thursday we celebrated our special school day with an assembly for all the children across year 1-6. 

Whizz Kids and Champions (Yr6) led it superbly. It was great that Father FitzGerald joined us too. 

Year 6 shared prayers, reflections and two songs that helped us learn more about our special school saint and reflect on the many 

things that we all enjoy about being part of our school family. Each class across the school captured all the ‘Acts of Kindness’ they 

had observed in school by children and staff on a presentation sheet of paper which they shared in the assembly for all to listen to. 

What a wonderful range of ‘Acts of Kindness’. 

As a feast day gift we presented each class with a beautiful large poetry book called ‘The Lost 

Words’. The book has a great selection of poems and stunning illustrations. It is national poetry day 

on Thursday so a perfect gift! 

Today the children have continued the celebrations. These feast day celebrations have been com-

bined with the Liverpool Maths Day Party work.  The children have had a wonderful time. 

Important Information for parents/carers: A change to the school day timings 

Starting on Monday 31st October (after half term) the end of our school day will be extended by 10 minutes. We will finish the 

school day across the school at 3.20pm. This is for all the school Nursery to year 6. 

End of Day: School gates will open at 3.20pm 

Summary of school times: 

Start of day:    Morning: Gates open at 8.40am and registration begins at 8.50 am  

End of day :     Afternoon: Gates open at 3.20pm  
 

Updated Nursery Times:  

Morning Nursery      8:50am - 11.50am 
Afternoon Nursery   12:20pm - 3:20pm  
Please ensure you arrive to drop off and collect children on time. Thank you for your support with this. 

 

School Closed on Friday 7th October – Staff training day 

Birthday Cakes – Do not bring into school 

Please do not send into school birthday cakes for your child’s birthday. We are unable to cut up and share with class. We always en-

sure that the class sing ‘Happy Birthday’ on a class members’ birthday and we include their name in our weekly newsletter. 

Have a lovely weekend—Alyson Rigby – Headteacher  

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/parents-and-carers/attendance/


'This week in Prayer time our theme has been Forgiveness. During classroom prayer time, children have been invited to reflect on what 

forgiveness feels like.  On Thursday we celebrated St Michael's Feast Day with a wonderful assembly led by Year 6 - we used the assembly to launch 

our Mission Review getting children talking and thinking about what they think is important about our school. This week, each class has had the 

opportunity to plan their own celebration in response to their Come 

Happy                                    
Birthday                      

Read the                                                                                                                     

Parish of  St Michael &  

Sacred Heart  Newsletters  and                                            

The  Wednesday Word     

Joandro Martina 

Skyla Shakembo 

Lila Holland 

Elise Miller-Rodgers 

Ms Gibney 

Mrs Shields 

Safeguarding                                                                                                            

At St. Michael’s School ensuring 

the safety and welfare of every 

child is of paramount importance 

to us. We strongly believe that 

every child has the right to feel 

safe and supported and we know 

that in order for this to happen 

every    member of our communi-

ty has a responsibility to safeguard all our children. All staff and governors receive reg-

ular Child Protection Training and updates.   If you have any questions,  concerns or 

issues please speak to a member of the team or alternatively, call school Mrs Birch. 

Visit the school Safeguarding and Online Safety web pages for more information. 

Dawn Foxon, our school Family Supporter Worker, is available to talk    

privately about any concerns or issues.  

http://www.stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/family-support-worker/ 

Dawn Foxon  07712235811  dawn.foxon@liverpool.gov.uk                                                                      

 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Monday:  Running Club Yr5&6 KMC  Maths Tuition Yr5   

Tuesday:   Choir Yr 4,5,&6  Art Club Yr2  Cheerleading Club Yr2  

 Reading Tuition Yr2  Maths Tuition Yr3  Writing Tuition Yr4  

 Maths Tuition Yr4  Maths Tuition Yr5   

Wednesday  Wellbeing Club KS2 with Miss Cornett 

Thursday  Dance Club Yr4  Drama Club Yr5&6   Guitar Club  

 Reading Tuition Yr2  Maths Tuition Yr3  Writing Tuition Yr4  

 Maths Tuition Yr4  

Father Fitz:  Father Fitz visited the High Achievers in Year 

5 this week.  Next week he will be visiting the High Fliers in 

Year 5.   

https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/sharing?pid=MTA101634&v=69.10
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/sharing?pid=MTA101634&v=69.10
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life/our-parish/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/parents-and-carers/online-safety/
https://stmichaelscatholicprimary.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/


 

 

 

 

  

Thank you to our parents and carers for your  continued support and remember to follow our twitter page to keep up to date with 

our class. 

 
@HighflyersStm  

 
We have really 

settled into Year 
Five well and we 
know that this 
year is going to 

be full of success-
es and opportuni-
ties to  celebrate. 

Holy Communion 

Well done to everyone in our class who has celebrated their first Holy Com-
munion. We loved the special service arranged by Mrs Lester and the joyful 

party when we got back to school. 

Welcome to the High Flyers’ classroom. We have loved the first four weeks of Year Five. We have made an 
amazing impression on teachers by showing commitment to and interest in our learning. It was lovely to 

be able to welcome some of our parents to the welcome meetings earlier in the half term.  

Trip to Knowsley Safari Park 

We were so lucky that in our second 

week back in school this year we were 

able to go on the rescheduled trip to 

Knowsley Safari Park. As Mr Ferry was 

unable to attend to his injured ankle, we 

loved to spend time with our lovely class 

teacher from last year Mrs Forbes. im-

peccably behaved and enjoyed seeing 

the many wonderful animals. 

Curriculum 

We have really enjoyed studying Mars for our English topic. We have written our very own Mars 
transmissions from the point of view of someone left on Mars after a failed NASA mission. We can’t 

wait to do some acting and record them in front of the green-screen. In Maths we have been working 
so hard during our place value topic and have begun to use 5, 6 and even 7 digit numbers. In History, 

we have begun to study the origins of the Roman Republic. It is fascinating to see how this famous 
civilisation came to exist and we can’t wait to study it further.  

 

 



 

Here is the World Beater’s Mathematician of the Week!  His 
ability to work out calculations mentally is amazing!  He has 
shown massive amounts of enthusiasm for Maths during les-
sons and loves to learn a new skill. Well done! 



 

Head Teacher 

Awards 
Year 1 Miylah Rodeeyah 

Year 2 Elona Zana 

Year 3 Laysie Kryspin 

Year 4 Lucie Abbie 

Year 5 Summer Kiranitha 

Year 6 Austeja Dilliet 





 

657-659 West    

Derby Rd Liverpool 

L13 8AG (Right on 

Tuebrook          

roundabout)  

 

 

                                          

An Hour For Others is our local charity who aim to inspire positive change in the community 

 

 

As a special treat, as part of our Feast Day and Maths Party 

Day we arranged for an Ice Cream van to come to school!  

 

https://www.anhourforothers.co.uk/pages/47-events-diaryC:/Users/nbirch/Documents/Custom Office Templates






         St Michael’s Catholic Primary School 

         Term Dates 2022-2023 

                        Autumn Term 2022 

Term: Thursday 1st September to Wednesday 21st December 2022 

Pupils: Autumn Term 1 – Monday 5th September to Friday 21st October 

Half term: Monday 24th October to Friday 28th October 2022  

Pupils: Autumn Term 2 – Monday 31st October to Wednesday 21st December 

Terms ends: Wednesday 21st December 2022 

 

                              Spring Term 2023 

Term: Wednesday 4th January - Wednesday 5th April 2023 

Pupils: Spring Term 1 – Wednesday 4th January to Thursday 9th February 

Half term: Monday 13th February – Friday 17th February 2023 

Pupils: Spring Term 2 – Monday 20th February to Wednesday 5th April 

Term ends: Wednesday 5th April 2023 

 

                             Summer Term 2023 

Term: Monday 17th April to Thursday 20th July 2023 

Pupils: Summer Term 1 – Monday 17th April to Friday 26th May 

Half term: Monday 29th May to Friday 9th June 2023 

Pupils: Summer Term 2 – Monday 12th June to Thursday 20th July 

Term Ends: Thursday 20th July 2023 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 1st May 2023 

 

Staff Development Days  (School closed for pupils) 

                                                                Thursday 1st September 2022            
                                                                  Friday 2nd September 2022 

                                        Friday 7th October 2022                      
                                     Friday 10th February 2023 
                               Two extended twilight sessions 

‘With Jesus we can achieve what we dream and believe’ 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.changemakers.com/sites/default/files/changemakers_innovation/profile_images/children_together.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/paulinechan/crafts-children/&docid=lu8ffs-suEf_eM&tbnid=1gkhVieylTNE3M:&w=22

